Present were Thomas Mansfield, Oliver Andrews, "oland SAllada and Betty Hooper.

Robert Fehsinger filed a permanent Veterans' Exemption. He plans to build a home soon.

John Colburn filed application to cut timber.

Roger Hartleb came in and made a date with the Selectmen to have them inspect his properties tomorrow about 11:00 am.

Mr. & Mrs. Frederick Gray came in with assessment questions on the  ${\hbox{\tt Dormann}}$  property which they have just purchased.

Theodore Olson dropped by to inquire when his new home would be assessed. The Selectmen agreed the figure could be reached if he described what has already been completed.

Jan Nixon came in to explain to the Selectmen details on State forms for matching funds to complete the tennis court.

Hobert Todd came in to discuss proposed drive-ways to be included on any sub-divided lot, to be approved at time of approval by the Planning Board. The sub-division in question at the present is the Thorne lots. He informed the Selectmen he would put a blue ribbon at the proposed drive-way location that the Selectmen may review the plan.

The status of the Old Chestnut Hill Rd. on the Zwillinger property has been in question. The law reads that if a road is not maintained by the town in five years time, it is considered an abandoned road. Road Agent, Almis Chancey, claimed he has worked on town roads for 16 by years and does not recall work ever being done on the road in question.